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Further fall in antibiotic 
resistance in cattle
In the past 10 years, gut bacteria in farm animals have become less resistant 
to antibiotics. That finding comes from the NethMap/MARAN report, which 
Wageningen was involved in.

In this annual monitor of antibiotic 
resistance, the Food and Consumer Product 
Safety Authority (NVWA) takes random 
samples from broiler chickens, pigs and veal 
calves. The study focuses on E. coli, Salmonella 
and Campylobacter bacteria. Kees Veldman, 
head of the National Reference Laboratory 
for antibiotic resistance in animals, which is 
responsible for the monitor, says, ‘A striking 
result is that antibiotic resistance in broiler 
chickens has fallen to its lowest level since 

1998.’ An important reason for this is the 
substantial decline in the use of antibiotics 
 in poultry farming. That decline was over  
30 per cent last year. Compared with 2009, 
sales of antibiotics for all farm animals 
have fallen by more than 70 per cent. The 
report also shows that the number of species 
of bacteria that are resistant to multiple 
antibiotics has stayed the same the past  
two years. 
Info: kees.veldman@wur.nl
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ENVIRONMENTAL CHEMISTRY

How much 
microplastic do 
we ingest?

Nur Hazimah Mohamed Nor, a 
researcher in the Aquatic Ecology 
and Water Management chair group, 
investigated how much microplastic 
humans ingest. A study by the 
University of Newcastle (Australia) 
from 2019 suggested it was a bank 
card’s worth per week. She built a 
model to calculate how many particles 
of between 1 and 5,000 micrometres 
we breathe in or ingest via eight food 
categories with known concentrations 
of microplastics (fish, molluscs, 
crustaceans, tap water, bottled water, 
salt, beer and milk). Her model shows 
that adults absorb 880 plastic particles 
per day on average. The model also 
calculated how many microplastics a 
person’s body absorbs up to the age of 
70. That turned out to be just a fraction 
of a grain of sand.
Info: hazimah.mohamednor@wur.nl
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PLANT SCIENCES 

Institute for photosynthesis research
In March, a new, independent institute  
was set up by WUR and the Photosynthesis 
2.0 Research Fund (P2RF): the Institute 
for Advanced Studies for Photosynthetic 
Efficiency (IASPE). ‘An important aim is  
to learn how to improve the efficiency  
of photosynthesis in food crops. That 
could help considerably in efforts to feed 
the world,’ says Ernst van den Ende, 
 a member of WUR’s Board of Directors.  
A few plant species can grow very 
fast thanks to their much greater 

photosynthetic efficiency. One such  
species is the shortpod mustard. The 
institute wants to learn from such species. 
The idea is that better photosynthesis 
will result in higher yields for current 
crops. The new institute will require 
an investment of 62 million euros over 
10 years. Fifty million euros will come  
from P2RF and WUR is contributing 
12 million, mainly in the form of staff  
and laboratories. 
Info: janwillem.bol@wur.nlPH
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